CLAY COUNTY REDEVELOPMENT COMMISSION

MINUTES

December 15, 2021
Commission was called to order by President Tom Ames, at 6:00 p.m.

Those in attendance were commission members Tom Ames, Fred Nevils, Lance Hofmann, and Jan Howell. Vickie Mace was absent. Jennifer Flater made the following record to wit:

Jan Howell led the Pledge to the Flag, followed with prayer by Tom Ames. 
OLD BUSINESS
A motion to approve the November 17, 2021 minutes was made by Jan Howell and seconded by Fred Nevils.  Motion carried 4-0. 
NEW BUSINESS
Lou presented Resolution 2021-15 The Clay County Redevelopment Commission Ratifying Certain Agreements for the Industrial Park Bond. Lou explained the resolution and that this will ensure PPG and Great Dane’s promise to pay in the event the TIF’s revenue does not cover the bond payments. Lou informed the CCRC that the closing was on December 7, 2021 and everything went well. Jennifer stated the money was received and quietuses into the new fund and the money from the IVC TIF has been transferred into the debt reserve fund. 
Motion to approve Resolution 2021-15 as presented was made by Jan Howell and seconded by Lance Hofmann. Motion carried 4-0.

Jim stated there was a meeting about the I-70/59 TIF area with Brazil City Officials as well as some of the CCRC members and everything went very well. There will need to be major improvements with the water and sewer in the area. It was decided to apply for a grant to help with the cost.
Jim informed the CCRC that the Commissioners had officially changed County Road 50 E to Tower Road from Pinckley Street to Knightsville. This request was made by the new business owner Indiana Powder Coatings. 
Sarah Steller, with Thrive West Central, informed the CCRC that in November the 267 maximum hours per the contract were reached. Sarah will have an invoice to Jennifer by Monday December 20th for payment. Sarah also presented the 2022 contract for services to the CCRC. There is a $5,000.00 increase as well as 67 additional hours which will make 2022 contract with 334 hours of service before any additional pay will be required. The board will take under advisement and approve at the January 19th meeting.
Tom presented one invoice from Lou for $3,000.00 for work on Timberland’s tax abatements. 
Motion to approve the invoice as presented for Cox, Zwerner, Sullivan, and Gambill for $ 3,000.00 was made by Lance Hofmann and seconded by Jan Howell. Motion carried 4-0.

Motion to approve meeting on the third Wednesday of each month at 6:00 pm for 2022 was made by Jan Howell and seconded by Lance Hofmann. Motion carried 4-0.

There were no non-voting members present.

A motion to adjourn was made by Lance Hofmann and seconded by Fred Nevils.  Motion carried 4-0.
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